St John’s Group Practice

Patient Participation Group Meeting

Wednesday 19th September 2012

Present:
Mrs G Shillitoe, Practice Manager

Mrs C Smith, Administration Assistant



Mrs J Temporal, Administration Assistant



Mr J Lilley



Ms I Allan


Mr A Hirst

Apologies:
Mrs S Bullock, Reception Manager



Mr H Ellis



Ms V Saville

Mrs Smith welcomed and thanked everyone attending the meeting; and introduced Mr Angus Hirst who joined the group via the website.  Ms Saville has contacted Carolyn saying that she is unable to attend any more meetings due to work commitments but would still like to be informed about the meetings and any new developments within the surgery.

Practice News

Our new trainee GP, Dr Andrew Slattery has now started and positive feedback has been received from the patients he has seen.

Dr Otoibhi is currently covering 4 sessions per week on a temporary locum basis until a part-time salaried GP is appointed.

After covering a few locum sessions over the holiday period, Dr Cope has now officially retired.

Flu clinics will begin running from Monday 1st  October 2012.

As from Monday 17th September the Patient Advice and Liaison Service (PALS) has become a telephone only service.

Following on from the last meeting, Carolyn distributed a draft copy of a patient survey for comments and suggestions.  Mr Lilley and Mr Ellis had already been e-mailed a copy of this survey and their comments had been included.

Mr Lilley suggested that as it was getting closer to winter and the bad weather  would it be possible for a poster to be displayed in the Waiting Rooms asking patients to remember to ring and cancel their appointments if they feel that they are unable to get to the Surgery as it may be possible for another patient  to attend in their place.
Mr Hirst asked whether the text messaging service was available yet to remind patients about their appointments.  Unfortunately our current system is unable to run the programme; however we are looking to upgrade our current system as we are aware that patients will find a reminder very helpful with regards to appointments being kept.

The group were happy to go ahead with the survey and agreed that it should run for the month of October. Mrs Shillitoe will show the survey to the GPs in the weekly meeting on Monday and if they are in agreement with the format copies will be placed in both waiting rooms with a box available for completed surveys to be placed.  If the GPS want to make any alterations the group will be informed before final publication.  It is hoped that more suggestions will be made during this survey.
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It was agreed to hold the next meeting on Wednesday 21st November when the results of the Patient Survey would be available for discussion and for an action plan to begin to be implemented.
